Newbury Historical Society Minutes November 15, 2017

Board members present: Bill Weiler, Margie Weiler, Gay Sheary, Paula Falkowski, Ashley Geddes and John Lyons.

The meeting was called to order at approximately 2:07 p.m.

Minutes: The Minutes of September 15, 2017 were approved and accepted.

Treasurer's Report: See attached.

Membership: Margie reported no new activity.

Annual Meeting: N/A

Archives: Bill reported that a group from the Sunapee Historical Society visited Sherman Hall in October to see how our archives are set up. John asked if the material in Sherman Hall was available for research. Margie said there is a catalog on Past Perfect software, but it is not easily available and needs organization.

Historic House Markers: Gay reported that she had given Bill an application for property at 17 Washington Street, which Bill will do title work on.

History Committee: Paula reported that the October meeting was on the Gunnison family history.

Newsletter: Deane, Ashley and Paula continue to meet and work on a newsletter.

Old Home Day: N/A

South Newbury Buildings: Paula reported that she received news in late September from the NH Arts Council that the conservation grant application she submitted in May was approved. Work on the curtain restoration should begin in early 2018. Bill reported his request for proposal for the three historic buildings was awarded to Paula Sagerman of Brattleboro, Vermont, who began working on the project in late September. She visited the three buildings on October 23 and should have a draft document soon.

Website: Margie had nothing new to report other than she is keeping the website up to date.

Other Business: N/A

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:

Paula Falkowski, Secretary

Next Board Meetings: January 11, March 8, May 10, July 12, Sept. 13, November 8, 2018